Q & A: What's happening at the vacant lot at  the corner of Farmington & Girard?
 

Several weeks ago a For Lease sign popped up at the vacant lot at the corner of Farmington & Girard Avenues, where a former Shell service station dispensed gasoline for decades.
 
The half-acre lot was purchased by a partnership of Phil Schonberger, Richard Cohen and Eliot Gersten in July 2005 for $525,000. Before taking ownership, the old fuel tanks and contaminated soil were removed.
 
The new owners first proposed a mixed use development of retail and condos but found there was no market for condos. Another retail use was also seriously considered but this project died as well. The developers got high marks from the neighborhood for proposing building types and uses that would have enhanced the West End commercial district on Farmington Avenue.
 
While the lot is advertised for lease, Greg Nanni of Prospect Enterprises, LLC, said the lot is for sale. Call 860 249-2242 for more information.
 
In the meantime, the vacant lot is being used for parking.
 
